
In Memory of Our Friend, Family Member, and 

PCMC Member: 

Dennis Willert 

Pierce County Mustang Club lost a long time member and Mustang enthusiast this summer. 

Dennis had been a member of the club since 2009 and served on the board and as Vice 

President for several years. He was actively involved in helping with cruises and events and 

welcoming new members that joined our car club world. He and his beautiful Shelby GT500 

were seen at many car shows in the area and often in the winner’s circle.  

Dennis was a veteran and a retired Boeing employee. He was always ready with a great 

story and to share his experience and thoughts with his fellow Mustang lovers. The Daffodil 

Parade was a little noisier when he rolled by in his Pony. 

Pierce County Mustang Club sends our thoughts to his friends and family. He will be 

missed! 


